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WEED BOARD MEETING 
117 South Main Street, Monticello, Utah 84535. Commission Chambers 

November 03, 2022 at 7:00 AM 
 

AGENDA 

APPROVAL OF AGENDA 

APPROVAL OF MINUTES 

1. Consideration an Approval of Weed Board Minutes from September 1st, 2022 

CITIZEN COMMENTS 

BUSINESS/ACTION 

WEED SUPERVISORS REPORT 

2. Consideration and Approval of November Weed Supervisors Report 

NEXT MEETING 

ADJOURN 

**In compliance with the Americans with Disabilities Act, persons needing auxiliary communicative aids 

and services for this meeting should contact the San Juan County Clerk’s Office: 117 South Main, 

Monticello or telephone 435-587-3223, giving reasonable notice** 
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Weed Board 
Meeting Minutes 

September 1st, 2022 
 

1) Call To Order 

Cade Lewis began the meeting of the San Juan County Weed Board at 7:22 am on September 1st 2022 
 
2) Roll Call 

The following people were present: Cade  Lewis, Dennis Gines, Blake Peterson, Todd Adair, Don 
Andrews, Kyle Fullmer and Frank Smith 
 
3)  Approval of Agenda 

Dennis Gines made a motion to approve the agenda. Blake Peterson seconded the motion and the 
motion was approved by all board members. 
 

4) Approval of Minutes 

Dennis Gines made a motion to approve the minutes. Cade Lewis seconded the motion and the motion 
was approved by all board members. 
 
5) Citizens Comments 

Kyle Fullmer expressed his concerns about continuing weed issues on several CRP and agriculture 
fields East of Monticello. He also mentioned on going issues with the CRP programs lack of 
enforcement of weed issues as required by CRP. He mentioned several specific persons with issues and 
Frank took note and will follow up with researching CRP rules and communicating and working with 
Doug Christensen on specific issues. 
 
6) Supervisor Report 

Frank reported success in continued weed control at the Hideout Golf Course. He reported that 
Monticello City has agreed to help with herbicide cost. He reported that we have seen a significant 
decrease in the amount of camelthorn present in the San Juan Hill area due to our ongoing control 
efforts. He reported that he spoke with Aaron Eager about submitting a grant for the control of jointed 
goat grass. Aaron respond favorably to the idea. Frank indicated that the San Juan River project would 
be a priority for the rest of the season. Frank stated that he believes that base pay will need to be 
increased for us to find seasonal employees in the future. 
 
7) Business/Action 
 
8) Next Meeting 

Oct.6th, 2022 
 
9) Adjourn 
 
Cade Lewis made a motion to adjourn and Charlie Tracy seconded and the board adjourned with 
approval from all members. 
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Item 1.



 
Weed Department Report 

Weed Board Meeting  
November 3rd, 2022 

       

 For review by the board I have submitted the enforcement rules from Utah Code 4-17-1 and Utah 
Admin. Code R-68-9. Using this statue as a basis I intend to write a standard operating procedure 
(SOP) listing detailed steps for the identification, documentation and implementation of control 
efforts in the county. I will submit this for the approval of the board in an upcoming meeting. Once 
the board votes to approve or modifies the procedure to acceptance I will submit this document to 
the county attorney for legal review. I believe this will give a solid basis for enforcement that will 
hold up upon appeal by a landowner with a serious noxious weed problem. The aforementioned 
documentation is submitted as part of this report. 
 

 Don Andrews finished the season on October 20th. With Don’s help and expertise we had an 
excellent season. I believe county properties and Right-of Ways look as good as they ever have as 
far as noxious weeds are concerned. 

 

 I plan to seek 3 grants this year including one for the control of jointed goat grass on ROW’s board 
farmland throughout the country. This project idea was well received as an idea in a discussion with 
Aaron Eager who is the state noxious weed coordinator and UDAF ISM grant coordinator (aka. the 
grant guy). I will once again look for increased total grant awards for next year but as we know 
from this year we cannot rely on getting the entire amount requested. 

 

 The county commission is working on doing a pay equity review of all county positions. If the 
study goes well I believe that we should see a higher starting rate for our seasonal weed sprayer 
positions. This will hopefully allow us to hire 2 weed technicians for the 2023 season. This will free 
me up some to spend more time on property owner weed issues.  

 

 Todd Adair has given the department an older, lifted Dodge Ram 2500 in exchange for our less 
capable Ford F250. I intend to put a 100 gallon electric spray system in this truck to provide us with 
a 3rd spray rig. With the lift and improved suspension this truck will be well suited to patrolling 
some of the more rugged roads and areas that the heavy spray rigs cannot easily access. Luckily we 
already have a spray skid with the tank and a hose sitting in storage. This unit previously had a gas 
engine that failed. It will be fairly inexpensive to convert this to an electric pump system. 
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